
A few years ago one of our customers came to the Shoppe looking for a wedding dress for her 

niece. After inquiring about size etc., we discovered that the wedding was taking place that week 

and that the groom was a patient at Bobby’s Hospice. We gathered a wedding dress, shoes, 

jewelry, shirt, tie and we were able to outfit both the bride and groom. 

 

After checking with the family and staff at Bobby’s, my co-manager, Lynn and I went to 

Bobby’s on the wedding day to “watch from the wings”. True to the motto ”Your journey, your 

way.”, Bobby’s staff and volunteers helped to make this wedding romantic and beautiful 

including music and décor. 

 

The most outstanding memory that I have of this day was seeing the groom arrive at the chapel 

inside Bobby’s Hospice in his wheelchair. To me he looked so weak and very ill, but as soon as 

he saw his bride, his posture straightened and his face took on a happy glow and a wonderful 

transformative smile. 

 

There were tears of happiness all around. The ceremony was beautiful and touching and we felt 

very privileged to be a small part of their big day.  All of us at the Hospice Shoppe are honored 

to support the work of Bobby’s Hospice. 

 

Sue Higgins 

Manager 

The Hospice Shoppe 

 

 

 

 


